                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  17th May, 2021.
To be held remotely using Zoom software
 Present:  Cllrs: Tim Mason (Chair), Alan Price, Brynley Morris, Jill Morgan, Graham Johns 

                          C Cllr. Neil Prior, Clerk 
1. Resignation of Cllr. Gerald Thomas  
Councillors were very sorry to hear of Cllr. Gerald Thomas’ resignation.   He had been a Community Councillor for many years and had served the Council diligently.    The Chair would send a letter to thank him for all his efforts and the Clerk would start the process of advertising the vacancy.


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 19th April, 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.
3. Matters Arising 
· Local Places for Nature – fencing/hedging quotes in process.
· Copy of revised Countryside Code - from last meeting 

The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:
· Review of one-way system in Mathry
· PCNPA Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.

4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   
ICO (Information Commissioners Office) - £40.00
 





Bin for public toilet - £7.99    





Insurance - £341.34   

Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.
                 Account information
Bal of current a/c  £4110.97

Bal of deposit a/c  £1008.16

                       The Clerk was asked to transfer £500 to the deposit account.
5. PLANNING
Planning Applications

PCNPA
NP/21/0107/FUL  - Rhoslanog Fawr, Mathry – amended plans response.  The Community Council had responded that it was not in favour on the grounds of Amenity.
Approval of Planning Permission

PCC

20/0914/LB:  High Roost, Mathry – proposed replacement single Utility extension, with internal alterations.   Conditionally approved.

The Clerk had contacted Pembs County Council to find out why the planning application was approved before listed building consent was obtained.  No response had been received as yet.
5.    CORRESPONDENCE   
       a)   Cllr. Gerald Thomas – resignation email received.  
       b)    Eco Dewi – conservation and beach cleaning received.
       c)    Abercastle parking – emails from Mr. & Mrs. G Tierney. email from Mr. M Adams received.  The  

              Clerk and C Cllr. Neil Prior have both responded - there are no plans at present for any parking 
              restrictions along the road in Abercastle.
       e)    Equality Action Plan for Wales received.

       f)     Flecsi bus service information received.  There is a new route is covering Castlemorris and an 

              information Zoom meeting this Wednesday.
       g)    Mencap – request for funding.  The Clerk was asked to hold the request until next March.
       h)    Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Corporate Plan.  For next meeting – Alan
       i)     Mini Meadows – information on this new conservation scheme received..

       j)     Pembs Coastal Forum Newsletter received.

       l)     University of Wales – grass cutting restrictions.  A letter has been received from Edward Harris 

              on behalf of the University with insurance implications. Cllr. Alan Price will take advice from 
              Huw Williams.  There have been issues with getting the mower over to Castlemorris - Cllr. Tim 
              Mason will sort out these problems by the next meeting.  The edges of the Castlemorris green 
              will be strimmed as well in future.

              Cllr. Alan Price suggested a review of correspondence for the next meeting.

6.     COMMUNITY HALL
The hall will be opening soon.


7.     FRENCH TWINNING

8.     PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
C Cllr. Prior’s community newsletter is being well received and there has been a good response to his recent survey of Porthgain residents..   There is to be a review of all the Waste & Recycling Centres this summer.   Broadband provision is an issue.  C Cllr. Prior asked for info on the Community Hall and its activities – Cllr. Bryn Morris will send him the information.
9.     NHS, SOCIAL CARE & FRONTLINE WORKERS DAY – 5TH JULY
Cllr. Alan Price proposed a tea in the Hall – Cllr. Bryn Morris asked for ideas.   The Councillors will meet in the Hall to discuss ideas.   For next meeting.

10.   Planning application for Mathry Farm – condition of tree planting.   The Clerk was asked to contact PCC to see if this condition had been complied with.

1 1.   An EPG meeting took place on Saturday 15th May.  This will count as a consultation exercise towards supporting the next bid.  The Council would be submitting an Expression of Interest for the next round in September.  For the next meeting – agenda item.
12.  June Community Council Meeting

The next meeting on the 21st June will be held in Mathry Community Hall, Covid permitting.
